VOL. 108, NO. 43 Andover, N. Y. Thursday, Oct. 22, 1970 Published Weekly by The News Printing House, Andover, N. Y.

\$3.50 year, 10c copy



Marie Wahl is a patient in the St. James Mercy Hospital.

Douglas York is a patient in the St. James Mercy Hospital for treatment of dujustes satisfact in a fall while at work Monday morning. He is in room 212.

Gorden Steadman was admitted to the Bethesda Hospital Sunday as a surgical patient.

New Arrivals

Mr. and Mrs. Karl Wittie (Candy Harvey) are the parents of a daughter born Friday, October 16, 1970 at the Jones Memorial Hospital Mr. and Mrs. Richard Wittie are the paternal grandparents. Mrs. Martha Wittie is the paternal great grandmother

Martha Wittie is the paternal great grandmother.

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Joyce (Bonnie Tuttle) of Athens, Ga., are the parents of a daughter, Sherry Elizabeth, born Thursday, October 15, 1970. Mrs. Joseph R. Joyce of Pleasant Ave., is the paternal grandmother and Mr. and Mrs. Roger J. Tuttle of Dyke St., are the maternal grandparents.

Mr. and Mrs. Leo Joyce (Betty Harris) of East Greenwood St., are the parents of a son. born Mönday, October 19, 1970 at the St. James Mercy Hospital. Mr. and Mrs. Leo Joyce are the paternal grandparents and Mr. and Mrs. Clyde Harris are the maternal grandparents.

Scout News

Cub Scout Pack 77 will hold its first Pack Meeting Wednesday. October 28, at the Masonic Hall at 7:30. This Pack meeting is open to any boy that wishes to join Cub Scouting. The age limit is 8 years or 3rd grade — up to the age of 11.

Please note the change of meeting from the last Tuesday to Wednesday.

nesday.

nesday.

Boys if you want to have fun.

adventure as well as having a
sense of belonging to one of the
best organizations around —brina
your parents and come Wednesday

Jesse Shaw, Cubmaster

Don't Forget Your Clocks Saturday Night,

Daylight Saving Time ends this Saturday night, October 24th, so back one hour and gain the hour back one hours and gain the hour lost last April.

A:CS/ Children To Take Part in the UNICEF "Hallowe'en is Here"

"Trick or Treat" is a Halloween tradition almost as pid as this na-tion, but in recent years October 31st has taken on a new meaning in Andover, as well as in more than 13,000 other communities. than 13,000 other communities. Singe 1950, when one small group of Pennsylvania youngsters collected \$17.00 and turned it over to the United Nations Children's Fund, "Trick or Treat for UNICEF' has grown to tremendous proportions. Last Fair, 3½ million in nickels, dimes and quarters for UNICEF. In Andover. UNICEF Trick or

In Andover, UNICEF Trick or Treaters will be out on Oct. 31., under the sponsorship of the C of C. Dressed in a variety of costumes, these ambassadors of international goodwill are planning to visit local homes in small supervised groups.

rational goodwill are planning to visit local homes in small supervised groups.

The UNICEF Trick or Treaters will be identified by their official collection box: a small orange and black carton with the UNICEF symbol of the mother and child. "Only those carrying this particular carton are authorized to collect for UNICEF", said Mrs Robert Common, Chairman.

The UNICEF Trick or Treat cartons will be distributed at school. Should the Trick or Treaters not call at your home, you may send your UNICEF Halloween contribution direct to Mrs. Common. Halloween has been officially designated. National UNICEF Day by Presidential Proclamation. "The money the youngsters collect will be used by UNICEF to assist programs for the world's needy children in over 100 developing countries," said Mrs. Robert Common. "The task is enormous, and out help is needed to bring life-saving food and medicine, and an opportunity for education, to millions of deprived children."

"Your help to a child, through UNICEF, may mean the difference between a hopeless future and a chance to live and grow to be a useful citizen."

Our total donation to UNICEF in 1969 was \$161.75. Thanks again to

Our total donation to UNICEF in 1969 was \$161.75. Thanks again to all who gave last year.

R. D. Carriers Aid In Farm Survey

Rural mail carriers out of the Andover Post Office, and through-out the Country are distributing to fermers questionnaires for the 1970 Acreage and Production Survey Postmaster Rita E. Burns said to-

day.

A joint redeal State project, this fall survey provides information on acreage and production of major



Andover, New York Andover News Dear Editor,

Dear Editor,

After watching the T.V. debat between the three Senatorial candidates Jim Buckley, Charlie Goodell and Congressman Ottinger. Wednesday evening, October 21st. I am firmly convinced that Mr Buckley is the candidate that will best serve the interests of all the people of New York State — not just the Metropolitan Areas.

During the debate Mr. Buckley stated that if elected, he would consider all of the voters in New York State while Mr. Goodell only mentioned what he would do for City Area residents and completely

City Area residents and completely neglected to mention the upstate New York Voters that originally elected him to office as Congress-

Furthermore during the debate Mr. Goodell reaffirmed his position on strict gun control laws and gun registration, while Mr. Buckley was for strict law enforcement without penalizing the Sportsmen and decent citizens. On this issue Mr. Ottinger "straddled the fence" without committing himself to any firm stand as he has done on so

firm stand as he has done on so many issues.

As far as Mr. Goodell is concerned, I still haven't forgotten that he led the "Peace March" "In Washington, D. C., in which the Viet-Cong flag was displayed thereby giving support to the enemy as well as solace and comfort. And after writing Senator Goodell, a personal letter protesting his Morotorium Activities, he didn't even have the common decency to answer my letter.

Mr. Buckley has my whole hearted support and my vote!

A concerned Republican

A concerned Republican

field and vegetable crops harvested in 1970. Information on the number of farmers keeping livestock and poultry is also sought.

Some 23.000 questionnaires are being distributed to farmers throut New York State. The Post Office and rural mail carriers provide the contact with farmers for the survey. Rural carriers leave questionnaires in mail boxes of a cross section of farmers. Completed questionnaries from New York farmers are forwarded by the Post Office to the Federal-State New York Crop Reporting Service at Albany, New York.



Three Educators present a program of Reading and Study Skills at PTA meeting held Thursday evening at the Andover Central School Left to right: Mrs. RoseMary Burger of the A.C.S. English Department; Dr. William Walker, Alfred University Education Department; nd Miss Joyce Harris, Remedial Reading Teacher at A.C.S.

"Be on guard — we must not make books a source of failure to a child", warned Dr. William Walk-er, of the Alfred University Education Department to the Andover Central School PTA.

Central School PTA.

A program of Reading and Study Skills was presented by a panel of three educators Thursday evening to a large gathering of parents and teachers. Dr. Walker commented on how a child's reading ability developed stating that parents, should provide a good home reading environment as well as good example, a variety of reading materials including word games as well as books and magazines. Parents should continue to read to their children even after the child has learned to read for himself.

Dr. Walker explained that test

Dr. Walker explained that testing has shown that our children ing has shown that our children can read narrative material well—but it is their comprehension skills that are poor. The difference between reading well and studying well is what needed to be develop-

Miss Joyce Harris, Remedial Reading Teacher at ACS, then demonstrated various materials used throughout the grades to develop these skills, beginning with a demonstration of Readiness materials used in the Kindergarten and First Grades to develop coordination, sounds, comprehension skills and listening skills.

She explained and demonstrated the use of various new audio-visual

she explained and demonstrated the use of various new audio-visual equipment used to build these skills and to rid the child of negative attitudes. Among the many media demonstrated. Miss Harris shoved the group the "Speed-O-Strip" which demonstrated a metal-

media demonstrated. MISS Harris shoved the group the "Speed-O-Strip" which demonstrated a metadod of aiding the child to concentrate as well as develop his habits of speed and eye development. Miss Harris also pointed out various new reading series now used that produce enjoyable reading rather than boring repetition.

The developmental process of specific skills in the Jr. and Sr. High classes to make the sudents more efficient readers was the phase covered by Mrs. RoseMary Burger of the ACS English Dept "We must meet the needs of the students". explained Mrs. Burger as she stressed that high school students must use more exact and specific vocabularies for their studies. Mrs. Burger explained that these students needed a system for studying and then proceeded to show how such system could be learned and developed and the show how such system could be learned and developed and the many ways that the school pro-ceeded to meet these needs of the student to make them more effic-

ient readers.

Speed reading, independent and critical reading, use of placement tests, prapaganda techniques and the use of B.O.C.E.S. at Belmont for reference books used on specific topics were among the many ific topics were among the many subjects covered by Mrs. Burger During the business meeting which preceded the program,

Notice Of Hearing **Upon Preliminary** Budget

NOTICE is hereby given that NOTICE is hereby given that the Preliminary Budget of the Town of Andover, for the fiscal year 1971, has been completed and filed in the office of the Town Clerk of Andover where it is available for inspection by any interested person during office hours.

FURTHER NOTICE is hereby given that the Town Board of the Town of Andover will meet and

given that the Town Board of the Town of Andover will meet and review said Preliminary Budget and hold a Public Hearing thereon at the Town Hall November 5th between 2 and 3 p. m. and that at such hearing any person may be heard in favor of or against any item or items contained.

Pursuant to Sec 113 of the

Pursuant to Sec. 113 of the Town Law the proposed salaries of the following Town Officers are hereby specified as follows:

neredy specified as follows.
Supervisor\$1,000.00
Justice of the Peace 1.275.00
Justice of the Peace 1.275.00
Councilman 300.00
Councilman 300.00
Assessor, Chairman 1,000.00
Assessor 500.00
Assessor 500.00
Town Collector 750.00
HWY Superintendent 6.000.00
Town Attorney 500.00
Town Clerk 1.500.00
BY THE ORDER OF THE
TOWN BOARD
GLADYS FOX. CLERK
Dated: October 19, 1970 44

News Briefs Of Local Servicemen

Jack R. York EM3 has arrived in Long Beach. Calif., after serving 3½ years in the Navy in Japan. His ship U.S. Catskill, is being decommissioned and he will remain with his ship until a decision is made.

Mayor Announces Pick-up of Leaves

The Village of Andover Street
Department will begin picking up
leaves along Village Streets on
Monday, October 26 and will continue thru Friday, October 30.
Residents are also reminded that
it is illegal to burn leaves, on or
along Village Streets.

43

President Mrs. Kay 3baw presen-President Mrs. Kay Thaw presented the attendance banner to Mrs. Doris Harder whose 3rd grade class was represented by the largest number of parents present. Mrs. Shaw also reminded the parents that the November 20th meeting would be Open House and the Book Falr and the December Meeting would be the Annual Christmas Program.



"Fire Rescue Members of the A.C.S. Spaden to this participated in the Andover Fire Department Plan Program" pose in front of the Andeyer Fige Truck. News Photo